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Re: STH 106 Resurfacing Project Notification and Virtual Public Involvement  
 Project ID: 3576-01-05/75  
 Ft. Atkinson – Palmyra 
 First Street to STH 59 
 STH 106 
 Jefferson County 
 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
  
The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is seeking public input on proposed improvements to 
STH 106 from First Street to STH 59.  An improvement project is currently scheduled for the Spring of 2026, with 
potential advancement to the Spring of 2025. 
 
We invite you to view the project presentation at https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/by-region/sw/wis106-
palmyra/default.aspx. The presentation provides details on the purpose and need for the project, and the preliminary 
design proposal. 
 
The following needs have been identified on this section of STH 106: 

 The pavement is deteriorating and has extensive cracking and patching 
 
The proposed improvements include the following: 

 Remove 2-inches of the existing surface and pave 2-inches of new asphaltic material 
 Update the curb ramps to meet ADA requirements 
 Add new pavement markings 

 
Traffic control will likely be done through the use of a flagging operation but need for a detour is still being 
evaluated by the design team. Access to all properties within the project limits will be maintained during 
construction. 
 
We look forward to working with you on this important transportation investment. If you have any questions or 
comments, feel free to contact me by phone at (608) 246-5638; email matthew.lamb@dot.wi.gov; or by mail at 
2101 Wright Street, Madison, WI 53704 by September 18, 2020. 
 
Thank you for your time and attention. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

Matthew Lamb, P.E. 
 
Matthew Lamb, P.E. 
WisDOT Project Manager 




